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From: Larry Deutsch
To: King, Sean; Koss, Sherri
Cc: Larry Deutsch
Subject: For final TF Report: revised commentary
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2020 5:43:42 AM

Sean, Sherry - 

I have emailed to you a contribution for final Report, perhaps text or Appendix.
  May I ask that this shortened and revised text be included instead?   Please let me know.

————-

Commentary: 

Our Task Force considerations have primarily considered prices and multiple cost centers for
health care and disease prevention, understandably so at this moment. However, must
not thorough study take a comprehensive approach with wider and longer-term consequences?

For high deductible plans, have we sufficiently looked at ”collateral damage” of delayed
or avoided health care? Have we noted evidence for discriminatory impact in which care is
deferred or inaccessible for those with less wealth and income? 

For a practicing physician and public official on a City Council, many individual and
family stories arise, and academic studies published, describing impacts more difficult to
quantify.  

High Deductible Plans with Health Savings Accounts are designed to limit “frivolous” or
unnecessary care, and indeed sometimes do so. 

However, even health professionals cannot reliably and fairly differentiate
when attention, screening, and lab tests are truly needed. Medical and
epidemiological evidence proves that unimpeded early care is generally beneficial, necessary,
and money saving.

For amateurs and professionals, high up-front cost becomes a barrier, even for moderate-
income individuals like nurses, doctors, hospital administrators and budgets, and workers on
the job:

*  sanitation workers with “minor” injuries and infections that worsen.
*  fire fighter “cannot afford my prescription”
*  physicians with “gas” and chest pain.
*  clerical  workers in office with “just a cold” respiratory or flu symptoms.
*  hospital administrators cutting costs and litigating from ill uninsured and lower-income care
seekers.
*  municipal or state legislators adopting a corporate trend to reduce the following year’s
budget —  with less knowledge or prediction of the next one?
*  has it happened to you or a family member? 

For HDHPs, these correlates are indisputable, but indeed difficult to measure. It’s well
documented that public health outcomes are better in European and even some less developed
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countries, while US costs for administration, direct care, and prevention are excessive. 

High deductible plans have been correctly labeled a “defective product.”  And
their discriminatory impacts on lower-income families for health status and credit, and even
medical bankruptcies among higher-income families, have now been well documented.

As we evaluate HDHP approach after this Task Force report, and then act in the State
Legislature, have we been comprehensive and humane enough? 

Larry Deutsch, MD. MPH
former member, Hartford City Council

Sent from AT&T Yahoo Mail for iPhone

https://overview.mail.yahoo.com/?.src=iOS
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